
From: Timothy Loucks
To: Mishaan, Jessica
Subject: Re: my email address
Date: Thursday, June 18, 2015 4:22:52 PM

Jessica:

Thanks for dropping me a line.

To reiterate the request, I am seeking a public record through your office.

In the conduct of his business as governor, Governor Shumlin prepared, signed and sent a
 letter to either Mr. William Stenger, Mr. Ariel Quiros or one of the several businesses which
 they are associated with - Jay Peak, ANC Bio VT, et. al.

I believe that this letter was an endorsment for these individuals, or the AnC Bio project the
 two have been working on for several years.

(The letter is referred to in a document prepared by ANC Bio VT in their submission for a
 private placement memorandum.  Section 5, Schedule of Exhibits, Exhibit C - Letter from
 Governor Peter Shumlin.)

As we discussed on the phone, I am aware that you are unable to respond to my request prior
 to June 24th due to a scheduled vacation.  I would appreciate a prompt response when the
 governor's general counsel returns.  Thanks.

Tim Loucks

On Thu, Jun 18, 2015 at 4:14 PM, Mishaan, Jessica <Jessica.Mishaan@state.vt.us> wrote:

 

 

Jessica Mishaan | Paralegal

Office of the Governor

109 State Street

Montpelier, VT 05609-0101

802.828.3333
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